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Minutes of Meeting of July 2, 2009
Chairman Larry Aubertine called to order the Regular Meeting of the Clayton Local Development Corporation at 4:08 p.m. at the Town of Clayton Board Room on Riverside Drive in Clayton.  In attendance were Vice Chairman Bud Baril, Assistant Secretary Chris Bogenshutz, Treasurer Justin Taylor, and Secretary John Slattery, along with Board Members Cary Brick, Walt Christensen, Mike Geiss, Rebecca Hopfinger, John Kehoe, Kathy LaClair, and Norma Zimmer.  Administrative Officer Kristi Dippel was present as well, along with advisor Paul Heckman.  
On motion by Kathy LaClair, second by Bud Baril, the Board unanimously approved the minutes of the meeting of June 4, 2009, adding Mayor Norma Zimmer as present and changing the word alternations” with “alternates.”

 Chairman Larry Aubertine announced that the Bylaws stipulate that the Superintendent of the Thousand Islands CSD be a member of the CLDC Board of Directors.  With Joseph Menard having replaced John Slattery in that position as of yesterday, Larry proposed that John Slattery be appointed to fill a vacant seat as member at large effective immediately, that he continue to serve in the position of Secretary, and that Joseph Menard be appointed to the Board as well.  On motion by Bud Baril, second by Kathy LaClair, the Board unanimously approved Larry’s proposition.    Dr. Slattery accepted the appointment to the Board.  
Treasurer Taylor reported that there were bills to pay in the amount of $4,480.10.  The list is attached.  On motion by John Slattery, second by Walt Christensen, the Board unanimously approved payment of the bills.  There was a balance of $636.66 in the Town’s Frink Capital Account with  $356,000 in a Key Bank Money Market account and a CLDC Checking Account balance of $16,456.20 after payment of the bills.  Treasurer Taylor said that Key Bank had quoted an interest rate of 2.39% on the consolidation of a BAN in the amount of approximately $1 million.  By July 2010 we will have to pay off the BAN with the proceeds of the sale of the Frink Property or we will have to seek long term funding.  
Administrative Officer Kristi Dippel distributed a written Administrative Report, a copy of which is attached to these minutes.  She reported on the status of grants, planning for a formal ribbon cutting for the Riverwalk, plans for complying with the Public Authorities Accountability Act, and the CLDC website: www.claytonldc.org.  
There was no report from the Riverwalk-Frink Segment Committee.  
For the LWRP Committee Bill Grater sent a letter noting that Paul Heckman has given Bud Baril recommendations for zoning changes.  After the property has been sold, zoning will be the only way to control the actions of the new owners with respect to the usage of the property.    
For the Redevelopment Committee, Paul Heckman distributed an updated schedule for Redevelopment.  He noted that the Town will be handling communications with DEC.  Justin Taylor stated that we were trying to get an unrestricted, rather than residential, designation from DEC.  The unrestricted designation would give us the most flexibility and should command a higher selling price.  Paul also announced that we will need another appraisal.  Walt Christensen will contact appraisers who specialize in commercial real estate.  On motion by Walt Christensen, second by John Slattery, the Board unanimously authorized the Committee to hire an appraiser. 

Joe Menard present.  Larry Aubertine welcomed him to the Board.  
For the Shoreline Development Committee, John Kehoe reported that the Committee will be presenting costs of various stabilization alternatives.  Justin Taylor stated that LeFave will be hired to identify existing underwater cribs along the entire 1200 feet of shoreline.  
August 14 will be the next meeting date of the Technology Committee.  CLDC will work with DANC, Westelcom, and RidgeviewTel.  One goal of the fiber project will be to allow non-profits within the loop to have free access.  
Under Old Business, Justin Taylor repeated his June request that the Bylaws be changed to allow for the person holding a designated seat on the CLDC Board (Village Mayor, Town Supervisor, School Superintendent, Chamber of Commerce President, etc.) to appoint an alternate to attend CLDC meetings as a voting member when the designated member is absent.  On motion by Walt Christensen, second by Bud Baril, the Board unanimously approved this change to the Bylaws.  
Chairman Aubertine announced that the next meeting of the CLDC Board will be held August 6, 2009, in the Town of Clayton Board Room at 4:00 p.m.  

The meeting adjourned at 5:08 p.m. on motion by Bud Baril, second by Rebecca Hopfinger.   
Respectfully submitted,

John E. Slattery, Ed.D., Secretary
